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The Parent Committee Meeting Minutes – 25/02/16

	

	By
	Agenda Point
	Conclusion

	Jazon
	Next Parent Committee meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 26th

	The school office will send an invitation to the Parent Committee members two weeks before the meeting date. The members of the committee should reply whether or not they are able to attend and e-mail points of discussion in advance. Parents not on the Parent Committee wishing to bring up points should contact a member of the Parent Committee or e-mail parentcommitte@headstartphuket.com. 

	Grace
	Some students have been learning Thai as a Foreign Language for quite some time now but are still struggling with basic conversational Thai 
	The Thai department will ensure that a Thai curriculum outline is given to parents. The school provides 3 separate curricula for Thai studies. Students following the Thai First Language and Second Language courses achieve strong levels of Thai however parents of students following the Foreign Language Thai should consider submerging their child in more of a Thai atmosphere on the weekends and after school in order to give them more experience with speaking conversational Thai as the classes on their own will not be enough to be fluent.

	
	Swimming Pool is often cloudy. The problem seems to be reoccurring.
	We would like to assure all parents and students that the chemical balance in the swimming pool is within the acceptable levels for both sanitary and safety standards for all our students at the school. If you have noticed some cloudiness in the pool, please bear with us as we transition from chlorine to salt water pool which is causing some discolouration. Please be assured that we would never put our student’s health and safety at risk by allowing them to swim in an unsafe or unhygienic pool. Mr Pike, our Head Swim coach, continues to regularly monitor the pool conditions which has greatly improved over recent days and continues to do so.

	Jazon
	Parents would like to see an improved exam review pack for students. This will help the students prepare for upcoming exams efficiently.
	Jazon Edouard presented the Parents Committee with a sample of the newly organised exam packs prepared by the teachers. The Parent Committee agreed that the layout and format will work for the students. The 23-24th of March are designated for mock exams to prepare the Year 6 and 9 students for the Checkpoint Exams which will be held on April 28-29th. 

	Adi
	HeadStart Network. Now that the school is bigger it is a good time to start a school Alumni. Can the school find more structured ways to connect families of different nationalities together?
	Parent Committee contact information details will be given to new families as part of the welcome pack. This way, new parents will be able to establish links to the already existing HeadStart community.

	Mi Kang Kim
	Parents should not be allowed to reprimand or interact inappropriately with children other than their own at school. 
	This is already a school policy and outlined in the Parent Handbooks. HeadStart management will place an announcement reminding parents of this issue in the weekly update. Parents who witness or experience this should report this to school management and offending parents will be warned to follow school policy and procedures. 

	June
	Parents of the Primary students are concerned as the students are wrestling WWE style in school. It seems like they are watching this programme at home on You Tube and then trying to copy it with their friends.
	HeadStart recommends that parents control the amount of You Tube children watch at home as well as to control the content of what they are watching to ensure that it is age appropriate. HeadStart will organise an assembly to address the issue, teachers will discuss this issue in class and the teachers on duty will continue to ensure that students play safely during break times.  

	Sriya
	Foundation parents feel that the students are watching too much TV during break times. 
	This issue will be addressed by the Head of Primary at the next Foundation teachers meeting. Teachers will be advised to keep the students engaged in other activities. 

	
	Parents feel that HeadStart is missing some nature. With the construction of a new building we need to add some ‘green’ areas that include life cycles of small animals and plants such as worms, insects  flowers, trees, etc. Is it possible to allocate areas that have real grass for students to experience growing crops, ploughing and watering them?
	We will design, build and maintain two garden areas for students to experience basic farming and gardening. The Foundation Garden will be in the outdoor learning area behind the Foundation building. The Primary Garden will be in the Primary playground. The Eco Committee will design and manage this programme. 

	
	Books for Primary. Parents have expressed that they only receive worksheets from school but do not know the overall curriculum for each subject except Thai where they receive an actual book from class. Can the school please provide parents with a clearer outline of the curriculum along with better access to the books?
	Curriculum Outlines are given to parents on Orientation Day at the start of every academic year. We will now create Curriculum Outline Booklets which will be given to all parents for Foundation – Year 9 students. These booklets should be easier for parents to keep and refer to than the paper handouts which may currently be getting lost. The new Curriculum Outline Booklets will be given to parents on Orientation Day at the start of next academic year.



